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LETTER DATED 30 MARCH 1989 FROM THE CHARGE D'AFFAIRES A.I. OF
THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE ISLAMIC REPUBLIC OF IRAN TO THE
UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY -GENERAL

I have the honour to transmit to you the text of a note verbale dated
30 March 1989 from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Islamic Republic of Iran
to the office of the International Committee of the Red Cross in Teheran,
concerning the decision to repatriate unilaterally 70 sick Iraqi prisoners of war
on the occasion of the Islamic Republic Day (12 Farvardin, 1 April).

It would be highly appreciated if this letter and its annex were circulated as

a document of the Security Council.

(Signed) Mahmoud Sadat MADARSHAHI
Ambassador
Chargé d'affaires a.i.
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nnex

Note verbale dated 30 March 1089 from the Ministry

of Foreign Affairs of the Islamic Republic of Iran

addressed to _the International Committee of the
Red Cross ir Tgheran

The Foreign Ministry of the Islamic Republic of Iran presents its compliments
to the office of the International Committee of the Red Cross in Teheran and has
the honour to inform that on the occasion of 12 Farvardin (1 April), the Day of the
Islamic Republic of Iran, 70 sick Iraqi prisoners of war will be unilaterally
repatriated.

It would be highly appreciated if the International Committee of the Red Cross
could arrange the necessary facilities for repatriation of the Iraqi prisoners of
war.

The names of the Iraqi prisoners of war is herewith attached [only in the
original note verbale to the International Committee of the Red Cross in Teheran].



